KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

July 8, 2006, St. Thomas the Apostle Church, Lenoir City

 The meeting was opened with prayer by Fr. Alex Waraksa. 

Those present:  Debbie Ferreri, Jim Heath, Steve Pacitti, Carol Rummel, Lois Schering, Kay Sheldon, and Father Alex Waraksa.  Ginger Hutton was present as a guest. 

The Leader’s Group Reunion included sharing by all present.  Carol read the Leader’s Prayer.

Secretary:  Kay

· Kay stated that there had been several corrections to the minutes of the April 8 meeting.  One was on the date for Chris’s term to be over, Another under New Business stated that only the Secretariat may change the three day weekend operational guidelines, and another was to change Sunday morning to Sunday afternoon.  Under School of Leaders, a change was made identifying the number of talks at the School of Leaders at Clinton as two instead of one.

· An additional correction was made by Jim to state that the April 8 meeting had been opened with prayer by Fr. Alex, not Michael Smith. 

The minutes were approved as corrected.

Treasurer:  Debbie

· Written reports were distributed and discussed (attached).  

· Debbie mentioned that we owed $1167.00 to Eagle Rock for the Men’s weekend in September.  This was not reflected in her report.

The report was accepted.

Cursillo:  Chris  (Report was given by Jim in Chris’s absence.)

· The Men’s Weekend is coming along for September.

· The Women’s Weekend is ready to go for July. Chris still needs kitchen and cleanup help.  The Team Leader for the women’s Weekend is Peggy Humphries.  Debbie stated that she and another volunteer had set up a plan to take care of the kitchen and that it should be okay.

· Jim stated that we may need to go to another plan for the kitchen needs if we move to Apison Center.

Pre Cursillo: Carol

· There are 15 women’s candidates confirmed and ready to go in July.

· There are 8 men’s candidates confirmed for the September weekend.

Post Cursillo: Steve  

· Sharon Prohaska is doing a great job with the Ultreya at St. Theresa’s Church.  

· There were 25 people at the Ultreya at St. John Neumann that morning, July 8.  

· Steve and Mike Carlson will be getting together to revive the Ultreya at Sacred Heart Church.

· Robb Morris has done and is continuing to do a great job on the Cursillo website.

· Dick Schriver has volunteered to fill in all of the gaps on the parish rep data base.

· Steve stated that he would like to have a training session to enable all of the Secretariat members to use the website more productively.  Jim suggested instead that Steve send everyone an E-mail with specific steps to go through and that each individual then get back with Steve for any specific questions.

· The prayer wheel is now on the website and can be accessed and updated by everyone.

School of Leaders, English: Lois

· Lois suggested (based on recommendations from the May SOL) that the handout from Jim’s talk at the last School of Leaders be put into the Coordinator’s Handbook.  Discussion was held and the decision was made against including it.  The group felt that the handout was not sufficient without the talk.

· It was suggested that a list of the team members and candidates be given to all Secretariat members.  Steve currently sends this list to all of the parish reps.   It was asked if we needed permission from each person to publish their names.  It was decided that this was not necessary.

· The August School of Leaders is scheduled for August 12 at St. John Neumann Parish in Farragut.  The speakers will be the Cursillo Regional Team members.  Lois has been in contact with Noreen Ford, Knoxville’s contact to the the leader of the Regional Team.  Lois asked for help in housing the team.  Kay volunteered for this job.  The Secretariat will also need to pay the Regional Team $5.00 for each attendee at the SOL. Ultreya.  

· Lois asked if the Secretariat were actively pursuing the Spanish School of Leaders and if it would be worth the effort to have the talks by the Regional Team translated into Spanish.  It was decided that the talks would not be translated at this time.  Childcare at the School of Leaders was also discussed.

· The November School of Leaders will be held on November 4 11 at St. Alphonsus Church in Crossville.  The themes will be sponsorship and group reunion.    

School of Leaders, Spanish:  Maria  (No Report due to the absence of Maria.)
· It was announced that Michael Smith is moving out of the area and that Maria has missed a great number of meetings.  A new coordinator must be found for the Spanish School of Leaders.  Discussion was then held on whether there really was a need for a Spanish School of Leaders.  It was decided that we are a long way away from having a Spanish weekend.  

Spiritual Director:  Father Alex
· Father Alex announced that Father Gilbert Diaz and Father Michael Nolan will be giving the talks at the women’s weekend in July.  Presenters for the talks for the men’s weekend have not been finalized.

Lay Director:  Jim 

· Jim announced that the position of the Lay Leader is the only position on the Secretariat that has term limits.

· Jim asked that each member review the Pastoral Plan and be ready to discuss it at the October Secretariat meeting.

· Jim also mentioned several new updates from the National Cursillo Center.

· Jim and his wife, Carol Rummel, Diane Hansen, and maybe Father Alex will be attending the National Cursillo meeting in Cincinnati on July 20 –23, 2006.  Jim encouraged everyone to visit the National Cursillo website and to read the many good articles published there.

· Butch Feldhaus will be awarded a certificate for his work on the Knoxville website at the August Ultreya. 

· Diocesan Ministries Day is August 26 at Knoxville Catholic High School.  Debbie and Lois will man a Cursillo exhibit.

Old Business

· The Rooster Crows was published the first week in July by Angie Feltz.  It was agreed that the paper would be limited to only one page each month.  Jim stated that he would pass around a list later in the meeting and that everyone would be asked to volunteer to write the Rooster Crows for one month.

· Discussion of the Apison Retreat Center in Ooltewah was held.  Steve had visited the center and had distributed pictures.  His comments were that it was a very nice facility.  He stated that one drawback was an absence of anything Catholic, but that crucifixes were going to be ordered.  He also felt that it was out of the way and hard to find.  Jim stated that the people at the Apison Center were easy to work with.  The fee would be $40.00 per person for the weekend, with us furnishing our own food and incident insurance.  The center does have a minimum number, which might have to be adjusted for our needs.  Steve asked whether we should move all of our weekends there, or just part of them.  Lois made a motion that all four weekends in 2007 be held at the Apison Center.  The motion passed.  

· Discussion was then held on the new Three Day Coordinator.  Jim announced that Steve was the only candidate.  Steve stated that Ginger Hutton and Lisa Morris were also possible candidates.  Ginger Hutton was present at the Secretariat meeting as a guest.  She stated that she would be willing to work with Steve as co-chairmen of the Three Day Coordinator’s position.  Jim stated that co-chairmanships would have to be brought up as a separate agenda item at the October Secretariat meeting.  Ginger also stated that she would accept the position of Post Cursillo Chairman.  The makeup of the current support team was also discussed.  Most of the support team will be leaving at the end of December, 2007.  Steve felt that the Secretariat should be more involved in choosing the weekend team and in formation of the team.  Discussion was held on what was allowable at weekend talks.  Several complaints that the talks were not all orthodox had been received.  Carol moved that Steve be nominated as the Three Day Coordinator and Lois seconded the motion.  The motion then passed.  The co-chairmanship will be on the agenda in October and the Post Cursillo Chairmanship vacancy will be advertised.

· The Grand Ultreya will be held August June 17 at Our Lady of Fatima St. John Neumann Parish in Alcoa.  It will be from 9:30 to 12:30.  

Action Items and Administration

· Spring weekend dates of March 1 – 4, March 8 – 11, and April 26 – 29 for 2007 were mentioned as possibilities.  Possible fall weekend dates of September 13 – 17, and October 4 – 7 were also listed for 2007.  Jim will check on these dates with the Apison Center.  

· It was discussed whether to have only two Grand Ultreyas each year.  These would be after the spring and fall weekends.  Steve will look at these dates to determine specific times.  

· Each member of the Secretariat then stated their immediate goals.  Carol’s goal as Pre Cursillo Chairman is to communicate more with parish reps.   Lois’s goal as School of Leaders Chairman is to meet with the new diocesan Director of Religious Education when this position is filled and to continue to have the School of Leaders certified for diocesan ongoing education credits.  Steve’s goal as Post Cursillo Chairman is to have a parish rep in every parish, to continue to improve the website, and to increase communications.

· Father Alex asked if there were any procedure for keeping the same team together if a weekend has been canceled.  Everyone agreed that this would be a good idea.

· Other action items will be E-mailed to the responsible person by Jim.

The meeting was closed with prayer led by Fr. Alex. 

NEXT SECRETARIAT MEETING ON SEPTEMBER 30, AUGUST 14, 2006,  10 AM 

Apison Retreat Center, Ooltewah SACRED HEART CATHEDRAL,  KNOXVILLE

                                                       Respectfully submitted,

                                                        Kay Sheldon

